COLORADO

Division of Reclamation,
Mining and Safety

Department of Natural Resources

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215
Denver, CO 80203

June 26, 2014

Ms. Stacy Mascarenas
Mesa County Public Works
P.O. Box 20,000

Grand Junction, CO 81502

Re: Lumsden Canyon Pit, Permit No. M-1983-216, Temporary Cessation Request,
Notification of Invalid Request.

Dear Ms. Mascarenas,

The Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (DRMS) has reviewed the request for a
Temporary Cessation status request for the above referenced 110 Construction Materials
Reclamation Permit. The mine site was inspected on April 9, 2014 and was determined by
DRMS staff to be an active site due to periodic removal of stockpiled material located within
the permit area. Due to the active removal of material from the permit area the site does not
meet the requirements of Rule 1.13.2 required to change the mine status to Temporary

Cessation. Please send a withdraw letter to officially terminate the Temporary Cessation
request.

If you need additional information, please contact me at the Division of Reclamation, Mining
and Safety, Grand Junction Field Office, 101 S. 3rd St., Suite 301, Grand Junction, Colorado
81501, telephone no. 970.241.2042.

Travis Marshall /
Environmental Protection Specialist
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